
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
TOWN OF LANARK COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AMENDMENT 

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of Lanark, Portage County, Wisconsin, will 
be holding a Public Hearing on February 17, 2021 at 7:00 PM in the Lanark Town Hall 
located at 7174 County Road TT, Amherst, WI. 
 
A request has been made to amend the Town of Lanark Comprehensive Plan to change 
the future land use map designation of 1.430 acres from Institutional to Commercial, and 
2.118 acres from Institutional to Residential, all included in parcel #022-22-1019-10.02. 
This change in the future land use designation is necessary to allow for the property owner 
to request a rezoning of 1.430 acres of the same parcel from A3 Low Density Agricultural 
to C3 Commercial (church), 2.118 acres from A3 Low Density Agricultural to R1 Rural 
and Urban Fringe Residence (rectory), and 2.898 acres from A3 Low Density Agricultural 
to R1 Rural and Urban Fringe Residence (cemetery).   
 
The Town of Lanark Plan Commission met on January 8th and voted to recommend 
approval of the Comprehensive Plan amendment and forwarded the amendment to the 
Town Board for final adoption by ordinance. The Lanark Plan Commission also voted to 
recommend approval of the rezoning request.  Both Plan Commission recommendations 
will be on the agenda of the Lanark Town Board meeting immediately following the Public 
Hearing. 
 
For more information regarding the Town of Lanark Comprehensive Plan amendment, 
contact Town Clerk Cheryl Leatherman at 715/256-9801 or Plan Commission Chair Bill 
McKee at 715/824-3725.  A copy of the request is also available for review at the Town 
Hall. 
 
Dated this 15th day of January 2021 
        Cheryl Leatherman, Clerk 
        Town of Lanark 
 
 


